Recent concerns regarding the human health effects of per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS), which have been used in industry and consumer products since the 1940s, have prompted the recommendation of new health advisories, guidelines, and standards for drinking water. While public drinking water suppliers in the United States have been monitoring for PFAS, people reliant on private wells are vulnerable, especially due to the costs associated with PFAS analysis and treatment technologies. More than 1 million private wells throughout Pennsylvania provide potable water to approximately 3.5 million people. However, the majority of these wells fail to meet at least one drinking water standard. We conducted a community science sampling campaign for nearly 200 rural homes to determine the PFAS levels in their
potable water supply. Samples were detected in 56% of the well samples, with a maximum total measured PFAS concentration of 224.3 ng/L. Concentrations of PFOS and PFOA, specifically, were above the federal maximum contaminant level of 4 ng/L in 10% and 12.5% of well samples, respectively. The remaining compounds that are part of the new federal standards were detected in less than 20% of the sampled wells and less than 1% of the wells exceeded the standards. We hope to use this data set to better understand impacts of PFAS sources across the state. Additionally, future work includes developing a map to be shared with the Penn State Master Well Owner Network to help residents better understand potential risk to elevated levels of PFAS from their private well. 

